
Spokane County Sheriff Chaplaincy

February 2025 Newsletter

Sheriff Chaplain’s Corner
“TRUST GOD-HE KNOWS BETTER”

Lead Chaplain
Robert Kinnune

Senior Chaplain
Jake Burkholder 
Ryan Stemkoski 
Rochelle Renninger

Chaplains
Joe Fruci
David Losey
Jaylynn Lawrence 
Marilyn Salmon *
Steve Beck *
TJ Gaia *
Dwayne Ford *

Support Team
Yvonne Losey 
Renee Townsley
Marilyn Van Tassel*

Support Your
Chaplains
Because of generous 
supporters like you 
we’re able to care for 
our law enforcement 
family and community.

How you can give: 
- On Our Website 
- Venmo 
- By Check 
- Payroll Deductions
- Visit us at our 
Chaplain Office in the 
DEM Building

A surprising article told the story of a cancelled check, dating from 
July 11, 1949, that was up for auction.  What was significant about 
this piece of paper?  It was the "sign-up bonus check" written out 
to the newest member of the New York Yankees - Mickey Mantle.  

Such bonus checks were important to young players, since they 
amounted to many times more than they could earn in their rookie 
season and would provide them desperately needed cash for their 
moving and maintenance expenses.  The article explained that in 
the year following Mickey Mantle's sign-up, bonus checks to 
promising players of $100,000.00 were common.  The previous 
year, 1948, the Yankees paid Bobby Brown $56,000.00 when he 
signed up to play for the Yankees.  That same year the Milwaukee 
Braves and the Detroit Tigers each paid their respective players 
Johnny Antonelli and Frank House $75,000.00 for their sign-up 
bonuses.  

How much did Mickey Mantle, a player who towered above these 
men, receive from the Yankees the following year?  For signing up 
with the Yankees Mickey Mantle received a meager $1,150.00.  
How sad that they valued the man so little who would become a 
baseball legend!

There's nothing as demoralizing as when a powerful organization 
like the New York Yankees judges a player "not worth the 
investment."  
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Many could also testify that it's every bit as painful when a powerful organization like the 
Army judges those Soldiers who have given everything in its service as "not worth the 
investment" when it passes them over for promotion or so quickly after a war judges them as 
unfit for duty.  But Mickey didn't let this pathetic vote of confidence stop him or slow him 
down.  He batted his way into baseball stardom, accumulating 536 career home runs, twice 
hitting over 50 in a season (52 in 1956 and 54 in 1961), was three times voted Most Valuable 
Player, won the Triple Crown in 1956, and is considered by many to be the best switch hitter 
of all time.  And in time, the Yankee's crumby little bonus check didn't matter as Mantle went 
on to become the highest paid player in the majors during his career.

And when our potential and worth are not recognized by the "experts" we need to look 
beyond their faulty judgment to the One Who is infinitely wiser and sees our future as vividly 
as He sees our present.  For God our Heavenly Father believes in us and has invested 
everything in our eternal success.

When God looked at the timid and tongue-tied Moses he saw the great believer and lawgiver.  
When God looked at the cowardly Gideon He saw a "mighty man of valor."  When God 
looked at a young David who "followed the sheep" He saw the greatest king who would "lead 
a nation."  When Christ looked at the spineless Simon He saw Peter, the rock, upon which he 
would build the church. 

The world will always underrated and dismiss the promise and potential of those whom God 
has already determined to transform into champions.  We just need to pay more attention to 
His assessment of us and less to man's. 

PRAYER:  Dear Father in heaven, I praise You that You love me and see in me a greatness 
and worth unseen or appreciated by anyone else.  Into Your loving and capable hands I 
commit my life, my future, and my destiny.  In Jesus Holy Name, Amen.

(From “The Sustainer's Faith”: A Year Round Resource for Spiritual Resiliency) 

Support the Chaplaincy with Payroll Deductions

Are you a Spokane County employee? Did you know you can support the 
chaplaincy and our mission? Learn more and sign-up online:

https://scsochaplains.org/payroll-deduction/



Talk to a Chaplain
Whether you’re an officer, county employee, 
community member, or just need someone to 
talk to, our chaplain team is here for you.

- 24x7 Support Spiritual 
- Guidance & Referrals
- Pastoral Counseling 
- Conversation 
- Crisis Intervention 
- Weddings & Funerals
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Previous Month’s
Action Report

22
Callouts

1,130
Volunteer Hours

4
Ride-Alongs

12
Chaplains

The Spokane County Sheriff Office (SCSO) Chaplaincy Board met on January 
21, 2025. One item of approved business was to promote Chaplain Rochelle 
“Rocky” Renninger to the position of Senior Chaplain. Rocky has been a faithful 
Chaplain for over ten years, a member of the SCSO Board as Secretary for the 
last year, and a SCOPE volunteer for almost 15 years! She has more positive 
energy than about three people combined. We affectionately call her “semper 
gumby” given her amazing ability to be flexible in any situation to accomplish 
the task before her! Congratulations Senior Chaplain Rocky!

We are thankful to Sharp 
Shooters for their ongoing 
support and generosity!

 We also greatly appreciate 
Players & Spectators for their 
generosity to 1st Responders as 
well!

My name is Dwayne Ford and I was born and raised in Phoenix, AZ where I 
entered into the U.S. Army in 1989 with my first assignment in West Germany. 
From my early days on active duty, I later transitioned and served in the Army 
National Guard and Army Reserve until I entered the Retired Reserve after 27 
years in May 2020. I concluded my military career as a Chief Warrant Officer 3 
with the Army Criminal Investigation Division assigned to the Protective 
Services Battalion where I was a member of the protection detail for a number 
of the U.S. Secretary of Defense and Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff. 
During my non-military time I worked as a patrol deputy for the Santa Barbara 
Co. Sheriff's Department, and San Luis Obispo Co. Sheriff's Department in 
California before relocating to Washington in 2006. In Washington I worked as a 
patrol deputy and later a detective with the Stevens Co. Sheriff's Office until I 
retired in 2017 and moved onto a non-law enforcement position in Spokane. I 
am blessed for the opportunity to serve the fine members of the Spokane Co. 
Sheriff's Office and Spokane County as the latest addition to the Spokane Co. 
Sheriff Chaplaincy.


